Mr. Paul Bartsch U. S. National Museum Washington, D. C.

Dear Dr. Bartsoh:

I presume that you are still interested in genotypes of the family Turritidae. I notice that there is a new genus in that family, the genus Mentaria, G. D. Harris, 1938. I take great pleasure in sending you select material of the genotype species from its type locality for your collection.

I want to take this occasion to express to you my appreciation and thanks for the numerous efforts which you have made to make the meeting of the A.K.U. in Cuba a success. We enjoyed the meeting very much and only wish we could participate at the text meeting too.

Very sincerely yours.

H. B. Stenzel, Geologist

HBS : MLL